
 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

GAMBLING COMMISSION 
“Protect the Public by Ensuring that Gambling is Legal and Honest”  

P.O. Box 42400 Olympia, Washington 98504-2400  (360)486-3440  (800)345-2529  FAX (360) 486-3625 

 
Hampton Inn and Suites 

4301 Martin Way E. 
Olympia, WA 98516 

 
Please note, agenda items may be taken out of sequence at the discretion of the Chair 

Public Meeting – April 13, 2017 
 

10:30 AM 
 
Staff Available to Stakeholders                                                     Tina Griffin, Assistant Director 
                                                                                                            Amy Hunter, Deputy Director 

11:00 
 

Welcome                                                                                                           Bud Sizemore, Chair 

Tab 1 
 

Consent Agenda                                                                                       David Trujillo, Director 
• March 9, 2017 Minutes                                                                                                                                                            
• New Licenses and Class III Employees 

 
Class III Employees/Snoqualmie 
 
Director’s Update                                                                                     David Trujillo, Director 
 
Legislative Update                                              Brian Considine, Legal and Legislative Manager 

• Memo 
• Non Profit Raffle Bill SB 5671                               The Honorable Phil Fortunato, Senator 

                                                                                                                 Sponsor of SB 5671 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE ACT PROCEEDINGS 
Tab 2 

 
 

Default                                                                                                   Haylee Mills, Staff Attorney 
• Chandara Loeur, CR 2016-01117 and CR 2016-02047, Card Room Employee License 

Revocation 
 

 Other Business/General Discussion/Comments from the Public 
 
 

Executive Session – Working Lunch 
Discuss Pending Investigations, Tribal Negotiations and Litigation 

 Meeting Adjourn 
 
Upon advance request, the Commission will pursue reasonable accommodations to enable persons with disabilities to attend 
Commission meetings. Questions or comments pertaining to the agenda and requests for special accommodations should be 
directed to Julie Anderson, Executive Assistant at (360) 486-3453 or TDD (360) 486-3637. Questions or comments pertaining to 
rule changes should be directed to the Rules Coordinator (360) 486-3447. 
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March Gambling Commission Meeting Minutes 

Hampton Inn and Suites 
4301 Martin Way E. 
Olympia, WA 98516 

March 9, 2017 
 
Commissioners Present:      
Bud Sizemore, Chair 
Julia Patterson, Vice Chair 
Chris Stearns  
Ed Troyer  
Kelsey Gray, PhD. (via Phone) 
 
Staff Present: 
David Trujillo, Director; Amy Hunter, Deputy Director; Tina Griffin, Assistant Director; 
Brian Considine, Managing Attorney/Legislative Liaison; John Meader, Assistant Attorney 
General; Heather Songer, Public Information Officer; Julie Anderson, Executive Assistant 

 
-Public Meeting-                                                                                                   

Chair Sizemore welcomed everyone to the Gambling Commission meeting at the Hampton Inn 
and Suites in Olympia. He called the meeting of the Washington State Gambling Commission to 
order at 11:05 a.m. on March 9, 2017. Commissioner Kelsey Gray joined the meeting via phone. 
Introductions were made.  
 
There were about 24 people in attendance.  
 
Tab 1a  
Consent Agenda: 
February Commission Meeting Minutes/February Special Meeting Minutes/New Licensees  
Commissioner Patterson moved to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. 
Commissioner Stearns seconded the motion.  
The motion passed. 4:0 
 
Snoqualmie Class III Gaming Employees Licensees 
Commissioner Troyer moved to approve Snoqualmie Class III Gaming report as presented. 
Commissioner Patterson seconded the motion.  
The motion passed. 3:0 
Commissioner Stearns abstained. 
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Director’s Update: 
Director Trujillo recognized three employees for their State Service. The recognized 
employees had their pictures taken with the Commissioners. 

• Michelle Rancour for 10 years of State Service. 
• Elizabeth O’Hara for 15 years of State Service.  
• Jessica Quiles for 16 years of State Service. Jessica is leaving the Gambling 

Commission and her last day will be March 10. 
 
Tab 1b 
Legislative Update 

Brian Considine presented the legislative report to the Commissioners. The Gambling 
Commission started the 2017 legislative session with following roughly 100 bills and as of the 
March 8th cutoff date the Gambling Commission had roughly 45 bills to follow. Brian 
highlighted a few of the top bills that the Gambling Commission is following.  
 
HB 1274 (agency request legislation) removes the requirement that a bona fide charity or 
nonprofit have no less than 15 active members, each with the right to an equal vote in the 
election of the officers, or board members, if any, who determine the policies of the organization. 
HB 1274 was passed out of Senate Commerce, Labor & Sports Committee on March 9. HB 1274 
is the companion bill to SB 5190. HB 5190 will be heard March 13 in a Public hearing at 1:30 
p.m. in House Commerce and Gaming Committee. HB 1475 (also agency request legislation) 
authorizes an officer of the gambling commission who is designated with police powers to take 
action to prevent physical injuries or substantial damages to a person or property under certain 
circumstances. HB 1475 was also passed out of Senate Commerce, Labor & Sports Committee 
on March 9.  
 
SB 5671 simplifies the process for bona fide charitable and non-profit organizations to engage in 
activities and social pastimes and raise funds for their authorized purposes was heard and passed 
in the Senate. SB 5671 was passed out of the Senate on March 3. The Commissioners still 
oppose the SB 5671 but would change their position to neutral if the bill is amended to only 
contain the 4 raffles/$10,000 provision.  Staff could work with the sponsor on other issues in the 
interim.  
 
Brian also spoke about HB 2103. HB 2103 would require the legislature to appropriate, from the 
state general fund, money sufficient to fund the commission's law enforcement powers, duties 
and authority. This bill is sponsored by Representative Sawyer and was referred to the 
Appropriations Committee on February 14. This bill did not get a hearing in the House. Brian 
stated the bill would be “necessary to implement the budget”; therefore, action could still be 
taken on the bill.  
 
 
Tab 2 
Problem Gambling Awareness Month Presentation 
Elizabeth Glavish, Evergreen Council on Problem Gambling (ECPG) and Brad Galvin, Lummi 
Nation, presented. Maureen Greeley was not able to attend the meeting. Elizabeth thanked Amy 
and the Gambling Commission for their support during Problem Gambling Awareness Month. 
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She also thanked Commissioner Patterson and Director Trujillo for their participation in making 
a short video regarding Problem Gambling. ECPG is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit that provides training, 
treatment and awareness on the issue of problem gambling and gambling addiction. March is the 
official National Problem Gambling Awareness Month and Governor Inslee has named March 
Problem Gambling Awareness Month for Washington as well. For more information on Problem 
Gambling Awareness Month please go to www.ncpgambling.org/state/washington/ 
 
Brad Galvin from Lummi Nation spoke about what problem gambling programs Lummi Nation 
offers and what they will be doing for Problem Gambling Awareness Month. Brad runs the 
responsible gambling program department at Lummi Nation in Bellingham. He is a mental health 
counselor, a chemical dependency professional and a national certified gambling counselor. A 
big part of what Lummi Nation does for Whatcom County is geared around advocating and 
supporting the community. People throughout Whatcom County can utilize the services at 
Lummi Nation. Lummi Nation recognizes there's a much higher prevalence of gambling 
addictions among their tribal members. They also support community events. They have a 26 
week group curriculum for gambling addiction. They also provide family counseling. Two or 
three times a month Brad presents to chemical dependency and outpatient groups.  
For more information on Lummi Nation problem gambling programs contact Brad Galvin at 
360-312-2019.  
 
The Gambling Commission meeting adjourned for Executive Session at 12:22. The meeting 
reconvened at 2:55 pm and was immediately adjourned. 

http://www.ncpgambling.org/state/washington/
































































































 

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

GAMBLING COMMISSION 
“Protect the Public by Ensuring that Gambling is Legal and Honest” 

 
April 3, 2017 
 
 
TO:          COMMISSIONERS    EX OFFICIO MEMBERS  
         Bud Sizemore, Chair     Senator Steve Conway  
  Julia Patterson, Vice-Chair    Representative Brandon Vick 

Kelsey Gray, Ph. D.    Representative David Sawyer  
   Christopher Stearns    Senator Lynda Wilson 
   Ed Troyer 
      
FROM:        Brian J. Considine, Legal and Legislative Manager  
 
SUBJECT:  LEGISLATIVE UPDATE   
 

New Ex Officio 
 
Senator Lynda Wilson has been appointed to replace Senator Hewitt as our ex officio (letter 
attached). Senator Wilson represents the 17th District in Clark County.  Senator Wilson is serving 
her first term in the Senate.  Previously, she was in House of Representatives in 2015-16.  
Senator Wilson is on the Senate Commerce, Labor, and Sports Committee—the policy 
committee responsible all gambling-related bills.  She also is the Chair of the Higher Education 
Committee and on the Law and Justice, and Transportation Committees. 
 

Bill Summaries 
 
April 12th is the cutoff for policy bills and April 23rd is Sine Die.  At this time, we are currently 
tracking 39 bills that are still alive.  Below is a summary of relevant bills that are still alive. 
 

Agency Request Legislation 
 
1. HB 1274 / SB 5190, Concerning the voting member requirement for charitable and 
nonprofit organizations 
HB 1274 and SB 5190 were both voted out of the House (98-0) and Senate (48-1), 
respectively.  The bills have been voted out of Committee, and both are currently in Rules in 
the opposite chamber.  I am working to have HB 1274 voted out of the Senate by the April 
12th cutoff.  If there is a problem, I will work to have SB 5190 to be voted out of the House.   
 
2. HB 1475 / SB 5582, Clarifying the limited authority of gambling commission officers 
HB 1475 was passed out of the House 98-0.  SB 5582 did not make it out of Senate Rules.  
HB 1475 was passed out of Committee and is currently in Senate Rules.  I am working to 
have the bill voted out of the Senate by the April 12th cutoff.   
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State Budget Bills 
 

3. SHB 1067 / ESSB 5048 – Operating Budgets 
The Senate and House have voted on their budget bills, and are in the process of negotiating 
a final budget by the end of session.  The Senate version does not ratify the Collective 
Bargaining Agreements (CBAs) negotiated with the Governor and, instead, it includes a $500 
annual salary increase for all state employees. 
 
The House version ratifies all of the CBAs, including a 6% Cost of Living Adjustments 
(COLAs) applied to all state employees.  The COLAs are to occur in three phases over two 
years—2% on July 1, 2017; 2% on July 1, 2018; and 2% on January 1, 2019. 
 
Both budgets keep state employee healthcare costs the same, but increases them slightly for 
the agency.  Also, the Gambling Revolving Account is left whole, and there is no state 
funding for the agency.  
 
The Legislature has until April 23rd to negotiate and pass a final budget or there will likely 
need to be a special session until a budget agreement is reached.   
 
Bills with Direct Gambling Impacts. 

 
4. HB 2103, Concerning the gambling commission  
Representative Sawyer is still advocating that we receive a new appropriated account to fund 
the Gambling Commission’s law enforcement duties.  I am drafting proposed statutory and 
proviso language that we will provide to Representative Sawyer and legislative staff in the 
next couple weeks.   
 
I do not know the likelihood of us receiving a general fund appropriation.  If it occurs, the 
budget language will likely be finalized at the end of the budget negotiation process and that 
could include a special session(s). 
 
Bills Impacting Agency’s Adjudicative or Rule-making Authority 
 
5. 2SHB 1120, Concerning the regulatory fairness act 
2SHB 1120 implements State Auditor recommendations to Small Business Economic Impact 
Statements (SBEIS) used in agency rule-making.  This bill is being worked by the 
Governor’s office in consultation with state agencies.  We do not have concerns at this time. 
The bill is in Senate Ways and Means.  It will likely be passed out of the committee and out 
of the Senate by the April 12th cutoff.   
 
Law Enforcement Bills 
 
6. ESSB 5038 Concerning disclosures regarding incentivized evidence and testimony 
ESSB 5038 requires: a prosecutor’s office to request from law enforcement information 
about an informant, specifically the informant’s criminal history, any benefit received for 
being an informant, information related to the information provided by the informant, other 
cases, if any, where the person was an informant. 
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ESSB 5038, incentivized evidence and testimony (continued) 
This bill will likely require additional work for our special agents when they use an 
informant.  WASPC and WAPA have opposed the bill and are working to amend the 
language.  This bill is in House Rules, and it is unclear if this bill will be pulled from Rules 
and passed into law.  Staff has concerns with this bill, but I am not recommending you take 
an action at this time. 
 
Public Meeting / Public Disclosure Bills 
 
7. ESHB 1594, Improving public records administration 
ESHB 1594: (1) requires Public Records Officers to receive training on managing electronic 
records; (2) clarifies how agencies can respond to unclear records requests under the Public 
Records Act (PRA); (3) requires a feasibility study on a statewide records portal that all 
public records requests and disclosures would go through; (4) defines records held by certain 
volunteers as records not disclosable under the PRA; (5); requires agencies to keep a PRA 
log; (6) requires agencies with PRA costs of more than $40,000 to report certain metrics to 
JLARC;  and (7) other public records assistance for local governments. 
 
The bill passed out of committee and is currently in Senate Ways and Means.  The current 
version differs from the House version and a compromised will need to be reached if it 
passes out of the Senate.  Staff has some concerns with (6) above, but I am not 
recommending that you take any action on this bill at this time.  

 
8. EHB 1595, Concerning costs associated with responding to public records requests 
EHB 1595: (1) authorizes agencies to charge for providing copies of electronically produced 
public records and sets a default fee schedule for such records; (2) authorizes a customized 
service charge for locating and preparing public records for exceptional complex requests; 
(3) provides that a request for all or substantially all agency records is not a valid request for 
identifiable records under the Public Records Act; and (4) allows agencies to deny frequent 
automatically generated requests for public records that would interfere with the other 
essential functions of the agency. 
 
The bill passed out of committee and is currently in House Rules.  It is unclear if this bill 
will be voted out of the House.  If it is, this bill could be beneficial to the agency and staff 
does not have concerns at this time.   

 
Tribal Compact Hearing 

 
9. Squaxin Island Compact Amendment Hearing 
A Joint Committee Meeting was held in the House on March 28, 2017.  Members of the 
House Commerce and Gaming and Senate Commerce, Labor, and Sports Committees were 
present.  Deputy Director Amy Hunter, Tribal Liaison Julie Lies, and Squaxin Island Tribal 
Liaison and Gaming Commissioner Ray Peters presented the compact amendment to the joint 
committee.  Chair Sizemore and Commissioner Stearns were also present.  
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Senator Lynda Wilson 

 

Lynda Wilson was first elected to the House of Representatives in 2014 and the 

Senate in 2016. She brings a wealth of real-world knowledge to the Legislature. 

Lynda has years of experience in the private sector, a strong commitment to 

community service, and a passion for reform. In addition to graduating with 

honors from Evergreen High School and attending Clark College, Lynda is a 

graduate of the Jennifer Dunn Leadership Institute. 

Lynda and her husband, Tracy, are owners in DeWils Industries, a third 

generation manufacturing business serving the United States, Canada, and 

Japan. Additionally, Lynda has an extensive background in banking. Through 

her experiences operating a family-owned business, Lynda has first-hand knowledge of the issues many 

entrepreneurs face in Washington. She is committed to increasing job opportunities, holding government 

accountable, and reducing unnecessary regulations that hold the economy back. 

Growing up on military bases in the United States and Germany while her dad served in the Air Force, Lynda 

learned early on the importance of service. Whether it was volunteering in her children’s schools, or grassroots 

organizations, Lynda has always led through service. 

She has volunteered with the Southwest Washington Search and Rescue Team, C-Tran Citizen’s Advisory 

Committee, National Federation of Independent Business Leadership Council, Association of Washington 

Business Government Affairs Committee, and through her business is a sponsor of the Clark County Veteran’s 

Court Board. Lynda is also a past chair of the Clark County Republican Party. 

In the House, Lynda was chosen to serve as an Assistant Whip for the House Republican Caucus, while 

serving as the Ranking Minority Member on the Community Development, Housing & Tribal Affairs 

Committee. She also served on the Transportation Committee, Public Safety Committee, and Joint 

Administrative Rules Review Committee. 

In the Senate, Lynda currently serves as Chair of the Senate Higher Education Committee and is a member of 

the Commerce, Labor and, Sports Committee, Law and Justice Committee, and Transportation Committee. 

Lynda and Tracy reside in Vancouver. Together they have three daughters, and two grandchildren. 
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